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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
  February 12, 2013  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of January 8, 2013 (attached) – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Report on Unitil-ETMD 1/17/14 Co-Location meeting 

· Outreach campaign

a. Eliot, Kittery, N Berwick, S Berwick, S Portland
b. All member communities

ii. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from municipalities  

iii. 2014 Newsletter & Dues - Carole  

· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Benches – 
· Reports from municipalities  re location (see attached minutes)
ii. Operator’s Manual – Carole B

iii. Events  - Carole 
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

5. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
6. Next Meeting – March 12, 2014
7.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors

Minutes

January 8, 2013

Attendance:

Bill Reichl, VP - 

Scarborough

--- 


Kennebunk

Greg Tansley  

Biddeford

Joe Yuhas  

ETA
Bob Hamblen, Sec’y  
Saco

Tad Redway

Arundel

Val Camire

Old Orchard Beach

---


South Portland

Marianne Goodine
Wells

---


South Berwick

---


Eliot

---


North Berwick

---


Kittery
Carole Brush

ETMD, Executive Director

President Redway called meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

1. Minutes of November 13, 2013 – Greg motioned to accept, Val 2nds, all in favor.

2. Financial Report – Carole distributes December statements, mileage line item may need to be adjusted. Greg to accept, Bill 2nds, and so voted, unanimous.
3. ETMD Priorities   
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Status of outreach to Eliot, Kittery, N Berwick, S Berwick, S Portland. Communicating with SoPo Recreation Dept., with hopes of active participation again. Carole has talked with Town Manager Perry Ellsworth in South Berwick. Got an e-mail from Anita Rosencrantz, she and Ellsworth want to walk the future route in South Berwick. A Conservation Commission member donated $500 to ETA, so there is interest. Greg: the Recreational Trails Program is still an option for some funding. Tad: Safe Routes to School also. Marianne: someone wanted to talk from Rotary? Carole: yes, possibility of a national grant program, wants to talk before Jan. 15. He is working on the application. Don’t know dollar amount. ETA requested grant from Davis Foundation, $20,000. Was contingent on DOT money as match. Not funded, but John Andrews is asking about an alternative use of funds. Tad: Wal-Mart in Wells? No, Sanford is closest. Carole: a new ETA volunteer is looking into funding opportunities. Tad: let’s get Kittery back in the fold, and we need to reach out to North Berwick. 

· Status Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting – Tad: will contact Mark Lambert at Unitil and propose a meeting.
ii. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from municipalities – B. Halczuk skidding logs across trail, Town is concerned about damage. Rick LaFlamme, IF&W, is aware of the ATV abuse. Val had OOB estimate of trail repair costs, will get specifics on whether it’s an applied cost, or materials only. Greg: ever asked Unitil about paving the half of the trail furthest from the pipeline? Tad: no, but can be broached at upcoming meeting. Where there are slopes such as these OOB locations, makes sense to pave. Will bring up with Unitil. 

iii. 2014 Newsletter & Dues – Carole: Scarborough, Saco and ETA dues have been received for FY15. Mailed with copies of ETA newsletter and a trail guide, to all but South Portland. Would like to do ETMD newsletter. Plan on 4 pages, President’s Column. Town meetings are in June, so newsletter out in March would be timely. 

iv. RHR Smith Audit Status – Carole: complete. Cost less than anticipated as no substantial grants involved for 2013.  
· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Reports from Municipalities Bill: crossings are near complete, waiting for flashers to come in. Curb, esplanade complete. One impact is traffic calming, but not driver calming, as turning lane onto Eastern Road removed. OOB connector trail? Not sure, will check. Saco: all quiet. Marianne: I see use from Meetinghouse Road to Rte. 9, though gated by Unitil. That section doesn’t need a lot of improvement. Trees were cleared by Unitil recently. Joe: SETA didn’t meet last month. Ann Kendall pursuing a fundraiser, maybe a 5K or a bike ride, to raise awareness. The offer from Pratt Whitney is languishing – we need to identify how they can help us. That section being built would demonstrate the need. Hussey connection – who? Carole: Barry Tibbetts has a contact. Tad: we should hit Hussey at the same time. Good PR and helps with wellness program. Hussey is across the street. Dan Dubois at PW indicates there is still interest. Carole will check with Barry. Bill: a new dog committee in Scarborough, does ETMD want to get involved? Tad: how does that affect the ET? Carole: Scarborough has signs posted saying ‘Obey Local Leash Laws.’ ETMD will not involve itself.

ii. Benches – Bill R, Carole B: need bench policy, discussed at Nov meeting.  MaryAnn Conroy felt we should avoid offering benches as they require maintenance. Tad: people asking for street furniture. Greg: why not granite blocks? Marianne: why not log benches? Tad: memorial benches have been asked about. It’s a potential fundraiser. Carole: need towns on board, and locations identified. Greg: at trailheads makes sense. Tad: pretty much at kiosks or major viewsheds. Plastic bench is “the” bench that’s been identified as the ET bench. Bob: would like to see the offer on the website. With communication with town prior to committing to an installation. Bill: $1,500 for a memorial bench in Scarborough. Tad: can take profit from bench sales and place into maintenance account for benches. Representatives should ask their departments responsible for Trail maintenance about bench installations guidance.
iii. Operator’s Manual – Carole B.: plan to update. No more chapters, but will add bench policy once complete. Reps, talk to your DPW or Parks and Rec to hear concerns. Greg: safe to assume a memorial bench could be installed on interim on-road section? Bob, Tad: probably not. 

iv. Events  - Carole: quiet, but most events from last year look to be repeating. The Harvest Half-Marathon at $250 for registration. SMMC’s Be Healthy 5K won’t run again. Teaming with Maine Marathon instead. Arundel wants to do a couple of events. Probably 10-15 events. Joe leads Full Moon Walks monthly, average of 15 show up. JA doing one in Scarborough next week. Scott Marcoux leading one in Scarborough. Joe: a lot of folks out recently, on skis.

v. Tad: a topic off the agenda. We need to take over the plaque program from John. Carole will follow up.  

vi. Carole: anyone have a copy of signed Membership Agreement for your town? Tad: separate from Articles of Incorporation? Forward what we have to Tad. 
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   1
· Scarborough – Bill R: close to finishing PDR. About $15,000 from completion. State did not pay for PanAm review. Bob: Dan Stewart initiated a meeting for later in Jan., in South Portland. Not sure of attendees. Tom Hall, Dan Bacon, Jim Gailey will be there. Cottontail study is required along CMP corridor, a reversal on IF&W’s part.

5. Other Business – none.

6. Next Meeting – February 12, 2014

7.  Adjourn – motion by Bill, 2nd by Marianne to adjourn, unanimous.
Respectfully Submitted,   Bob Hamblen, Secretary

